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Issue 5 

“Be very careful, then, how you live – not as unwise but as wise, making the most of 

every opportunity.” Ephesians 5, 15 - 16 

 WB 20 November 
2023 
The temporary fence 
around the temporary 
block is replaced with a 
permanent fence. 

 Since we last provided an update a lot has happened with the partial rebuild of 
St Peter’s Collegiate Academy. We have experienced a significant increase in 
construction traffic which is making it more difficult for parents/ carers to access 
our site. We recognise that this is frustrating and apologise for the 
inconvenience it is causing. Over the last few weeks there has been an increase 
in the use of Newbridge Avenue to drop off and collect students. Please refrain 
from parking and turning around by the gates on Newbridge Avenue, it increases 
the risk of an accident while students arrive and depart the Academy. 
Alternatively, please use Newbridge Crescent. 
 
The progress of the 
temporary block 
has continued with 
the delivery of 
eleven further 
units. As part of 
this construction a 
more permanent 
fence has been 
installed around 
the temporary 
block and the new 
overflow car park. 
During the same 
time period the 
City of Wolverhampton College have erected permanent fences to secure their site 
preventing movement across the field. 
 
Due to the restrictions on our pre-existing car parks a new 40 space overflow car 
park has been constructed and is now open for staff. This can also be used by our 
Sixth Form students and visitors, reducing the need to park on the road opposite 
the Academy. This additional space for parking was necessary to allocate the 
necessary space on the main car park to construct a temporary reception and 
administration block. The service trenches are underway before the area is 
prepared for the temporary units to be installed. Once this is open in April 2024 
more car parking will be made available. Kier our constructors have maintained 
access to the sports hall and changing facilities. Therefore, if our students require 
access for enrichment activities or sports clubs they can still access the site via the 
sports hall entrance. 
 
Finally, we met with Chalk Associates to specify the furniture and fixings for the 
temporary block. Discussions are soon to commence for the permanent block, if 
you would like to become involved in these future discussions I will share further 
information in a bulletin after Christmas.  

 WB 27 November 
2023 
The overflow car park 
is finished, ready for 
use. Decisions are 
made for the 
furnishings and 
fixtures of the 
temporary block. 

 

   

 

 
 
 
 
12 January 2026 
The new Academy 
block replacing A-block 
will be open to pupils. 

 

 


